This newsletter published quarterly by Florida
Council of Bromeliad Societies, Inc. and mailed
February, May, August & November to all paid up
members of those Bromeliad Societies in Florida
which make up the Council. Non-members may sub-
scribe for $2.00 year. Make checks payable to:
Florida Council of Bromeliad Societies and mail
to the cover address. '
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NEWS ABOUT PECPLE

Florida bromeliad society members have becoume a
close knit community. Beginning with this issue, the
Quarterly would like to initiate a page devoted to news
regarding individuals in our community--their achieve-
ments, bereavements, happy events and even funny boo-
boos. The following items will illustrate our intent.
Please drop me a note when you have an item of interest
and it will be included in the next issue.

We were distressed to hear of the death of Bruce
Loerke of Bromeliad Society of Broward County. He
and wife, Virginia, have been active and hard working
society members for many years, not only for their own
home society, but all over the state.

Steve Correale of Bromeliad Society of South Flor-
ida recently collected a plant in Honduras, which when
brought to a meeting, was suggested as being a natural
hybrid between Tillandsia hondurensis and Tillandsia
fasciculata. Harry Luther at Mulford Foster BIC con-
firmed this fact. It is not known if this plant has
ever been collected or identified before.

Your editor wishes to apologize for listing the
Secretary of Florida Council of Bromeliad Societies
as Polly Pascal. The position of Secretary indeed
falls to Broward, but it is being filled by Bill
Frazel, the Senior Rep. from that society.

Caloosahatchee member Patrick Cornelison's son,
Patrick, was viciously mauled by a pit bull. He was
hospitalized and will require corrective surgery.
Hopefully, he will be all right. Grandad is Frank
Cornelison.

Dr. Nelson Redfern, of Broward & South Florida,
won sweepstakes award at the Miami Metropolitan
Flower Show, winning 17 blue ribbons out of 18 en-
tries. He also won the Polly Pascal award for the
best blue ribbon bromeliad.

At the same Metropolitan Flower Show, Nat Deleon

of Deleon's Bromeliad World won the award for the best
flowering plant in commercial horticulture with his
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Guzmania "Cherry Smash" hybrid. The Taro's of Bromeliad
Barn and DeLeon's Bromeliad World won many blue ribbons
in the commercial division, which was dominated by
bromeliads (41 out of 50 entries).

Rose Schmidt, President of Imperial Polk Bromeliad
society, recently returned from a collecting trip to
Bolivia and Paraguay. 1 reprint here, verbatim, the
¥eport as it appeared in the Polk Newsletter:

Our president has finally recovered after spending
approximately a week and a half in bed having chills
and fever (a severe reaction to yellow fever injection)
after returning from a collecting trip to Bolivia and
Paraguay. There were 22 people on the trip, who were
mainly orchid collectors. Only two or three people
were collecting bromeliads. The seasons are just the
opposite of ours. Pres. Rose said when she left in
March it was quite cool, however, over there it was 80
to 85 degrees. They never have severe weather. Pres.
Rose was in the flatlands--Santa Cruz in Bolivia and
Asuncion and Incarnation in Paraguay. In this area,
the plants, trees, shrubs, etc. are the same as ours.
Picture taking was not very satisfactory since the
plants were not in bloom. Pres. Rose has added the
following Tillandsias to her collection: T. lorentziana,
T. tricholepis, T. auaujei, T. weberbauri, T. merid-
ionalis, T. duratii, T. edithii and many others uni-
dentified.

Pres. Rose said this was a memorable experience
but mainly a trip for the young and hearty. ©She said
that some of the jungle was impassable: sinking in
red clay (quicksand?) past our knees, falling in a hole
in the river, getting attacked by thorns and many more.

However, she said it was "Fun" and that everyone
should experience at least one trip. Pres. Rose said
while she was ill "I vowed I'd never go again, but
since I've recovered 1'm ready for next year. .

Florida will be electing a director and voting for
delegate at large in upcoming BSI election. Ballot and
1list of candidates will be in the May-June issue of the
Journal. BSI members, by all means vote.






